Zion retreat at Camp Mennoscah: In order to plan for meals for our weekend (Aug. 9-10), please sign up on the bulletin board!

The fall course at AMBS-Kansas Center will be “Anabaptist History and Theology” by Lois Barrett on 4 weekends (Friday evenings and Saturdays) Sept. 5-6, Oct. 10-11, Nov. 7-8, Dec. 5-6. Credit or audit. $100 discount if registered by July 28. Register at www.ambs.edu or contact Brenna Harker (1-800-964-2627).
“Miles for the Manor,” a bike ride to help raise funds for a wireless call system at Wheat State Manor, will occur Sat., Sept. 6. See poster on the bulletin board; link to the online registration at <www.wheatstatemanor.org>. Early registration ends Aug. 27! 
The 2014 MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride on Sat., Sept. 20 will raise money for an MCC water project benefiting school children and their families in Kenya, with a goal of $7,500. The planning committee is asking Zion to provide 12 dozen cookies and to be in charge of one of the sag (cookie) stops. We need two volunteers from approximately 8–10 a.m. for the sag located at the entrance to Burger King on SE 36th Street. Please contact Annette if you would be willing to help with the sag or to bake cookies. A sign-up sheet for cookies is posted on the bulletin board. More info at: http://mcc.org/get-involved/events/mcc-flatlander-bicycle-ride.
Pray This Week for…

• Willis and Nadine Busenitz, celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary on Sun., Aug. 3, at the White River Menn. Ch., (PO Box 50, Busby, MT  59016). Consider sending a card!

• those of our congregation preparing for baptism Aug. 10 at Camp Mennoscah: Nick Preheim, Lara Scott, Kristyn Wedel.

• Richard Gehring, moderator, and Anita Kehr, moderator elect, as they assume their new responsibilities in Western Dist. Conf.
• Mennonite Voluntary Service participants, with some finishing their terms and others beginning this month. Pray that God would bless their coming out and their going in. Pray especially for Matthew Cordella, serving in Elkhart, IN, as he recovers from back surgery.
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Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“What is this place”
HWB #1
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements


Prelude



Call to Worship 
HWB #670
Hymn
“All praise to our redeeming Lord”
HWB #21
Children’s Time

Rosie Epp

Scripture

Ephesians 4:1-7
Sermon
“Polity Primer”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“Jesus, help us live in peace”
SJ #52
Offering
Mennonite Church USA

Offertory


Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Rosie Epp
Sending Hymn
“Peace before us”
SS #16
Benediction and Postlude


Virgil and Nadine Epp, Greeters
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Matt Wedel, Kendall and Sheldon Wiebe, Worship and Songleaders
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including no visitors) 
87
Offering: Western District Conference
$626
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Watermelon and What’s Up with the Survey
6:30 p.m., Today
Community playtime @ Zion playground
10 a.m., Tue.

Mowing at Church: Klingenbergs
Before next Sun.
Mowing at Cemetery: Thurman Entz
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Brian and Lindsay Lightner
Next Sun.

Musicians: Kristyn / Youth / Edna
Next Sun.

Offering: Local Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Stories of Jesus–combined worship/SS
9:45–11:20(?) a.m., Aug. 3
Zion retreat @ Camp Mennoscah
Aug. 9-10

Worship @ Camp Mennoscah (w/ baptisms)
10 a.m., Aug. 10

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Aug. 11

WDC Day on the Farm @ rural Hillsboro, KS
Aug. 16

WDC online Surveys due (paper copies earlier, please!)
Aug. 31

WDC Women and Girls Retreat @ Camp Mennoscah
Sept. 5-7

Wheat State “Miles for the Manor” bike ride fundraiser
Sept. 6

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Sept. 9

Spiritual Life Board meal/meeting
Noon, Sept. 14

MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride
Sept. 20

Vespers @ Wheat State (Conf. Rm. class leads)
5 p.m., Sept. 28

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon., Thur., and occasional Fri.). 
Bags for MCC Kits: It’s again time to sew bags for MCC school and hygiene kits! Instructions are available under the church mailboxes. Material is available at the MCC Center in North Newton, or use your own.

Hope Fest offering free food, fun and help for families will be held from 10 a.m.–2 p.m. on Sat., Aug. 2 at the Eby Learning Center at Youthville in Newton, sponsored by the Newton Lions Club and Newton Medical Center. More info on bulletin board. 

A Discernment Task Force of Western District Conference will be guiding our conference-wide conversation during the coming year in response to the resolution received from Rainbow Menn. Ch. of Kansas City (as highlighted last Sunday during reporting on WDC Assembly 2014). An e-mail pertaining to the Discernment Task Force’s Survey was recently circulated, noting that your participation is vital in providing counsel to the leadership of WDC. Those with internet access should complete the survey online; paper copies have been place in the mailboxes of those Pastor Ray is aware do not utilize e-mail (please complete and return them to his mailbox, so he can enter your responses online). A printout of the “Membership Guidelines” is posted above the photocopier; the e-mail notes online links to it and the other documents mentioned. As the survey utilizes vocabulary (“polity” is not a misprint!) and assumes familiarity which may not be common to all, Pastors Ray and Rosie will host a “Watermelon and What’s Up with the Survey” gathering on Sun., July 27 at 6:30 p.m., to offer some historical background and interpretation (followed by the eats)… but it will be up to you to complete the survey, and all of Zion’s active participants are strongly encouraged to do so before the Aug. 31 deadline.
Stories of Jesus will be the focus of our August combined worship and Sunday School time. The format will be similar to our Stories by the Sea last year with a gathering time beginning at 9:45 a.m. in the sanctuary, followed by break out sessions at 10:15 a.m., and closing worship in the sanctuary at 11 a.m. A choice of four break-out sessions include: a Bible study; an Intergenerational session (where all ages are welcome to learn more about the story through crafts and games); a Meditative session (more introverted/quiet); and Interactive session (experience the story). Come to hear and experience the life and stories of Jesus!
The Camp Mennoscah Annual Camp Sing will be Aug. 10 at 6 p.m. at Shalom Menn. Ch. (Newton). We hope you’ll come sing your favorite camp songs one more time before school starts; enjoy another generic pop and some popcorn and connect with friends and staff! Donations will be accepted for the new bathhouses. 

